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Summary

The Assembly is asked to note with deep regret that former Councillor Jeff Wade sadly
passed away on Tuesday 5 March 2024 aged 79.

Mr Wade was first elected as a Labour Party councillor in May 2010, representing
Chadwell Heath ward, and was re-elected in May 2014 before deciding to step down from
the Council at the May 2018 elections. As a councillor, Mr Wade served on a number of
committees and was also the Deputy Chair of the Living and Working Select Committee
during his tenure.

Mr Wade’s funeral took place on Thursday 21 March at Chadwell Heath Cemetery. The
Borough flag at the Town Hall was flown at half-mast on learning of his passing and the
day of the funeral.

Recommendation(s)

The Assembly is asked to mark the passing of former Councillor Jeff Wade with a
minute’s silence in his memory.




